Timeline for Twin Pines

February 15, 2023 - A water connection application was submitted for domestic as well as
fire service.

March 6, 2023 - The NLSWP Commissioners reviewed the application and asked Rob to
send it to the State and engineers for their review.

March 17, 2023 -The Commissioners received a letter from the NH DES stating that the
Precinct did not have the supply capacity to provide water to this development because the
Precinct would not be able to meet NHDES’s supply capacity requirements.

April 3, 2023 - A revised application was submitted and approved that was just for fire
protection as the domestic water would be coming from onsite wells that would be drilled.
April 2023 - July 2024 - The developer drilled two onsite wells that had estimated yields of
well 1 -less than 5 gallons per minute, well 2-less than 5 gallons per minute.

The developer proceeded to drill two additional wells at NHDES approved locations that
had estimated yields of Well 3 -5 gallons per minute, well 4 -23 gallons per minute.

The developer proceeded to drill a fifth well that was not approved by NHDES. This well,
well 5 -had an estimated yield of 100 gallons per minute.

July 26, 2024 - an email from NHDES noted that they do not approve pump testing of Wells
4 and 5 given the nearby contamination. During the well approval process,
Tetrachloroethylene (also known as Perchloroethylene or PCE) was detected in awellon an
adjacent property. It was then determined that the PCE most likely came from the dry-
cleaning company that is located at 93 Newport Road.

July 29, 2024 - A new water connection application was submitted for domestic water and
fire protection services. (on August 8, 2024, agenda)

August 8, 2024 - NHDES met with the Board to discuss the previous letters. NHDES was
going to attend the Commissioners meeting but it was rescheduled to a larger location due
to the amount of people that showed up.

August 8, 2024 —follow up letter from meeting dated 8/8/24 from NHDES giving Source
Development options

August 12, 2024 — Meeting at Whipple Hall. Commissioners denied the application again
since nothing has changed since the first application was rejected.



